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  #BeExceptional 

Dear Parents and Carers 

I cannot believe we have only been back at school for a matter of weeks; 
there has been so much going on across school I cannot even begin to write 
about it all!  

You will recall that I recently emailed you a list of three vacancies that we 
have in school.  This resulted in a flurry of additional applications, particularly 
for the non-teaching roles. I would just like to take this opportunity to thank 
you for your support and we will continue to email any further vacancies to 
you all when they arise.  

Thank you to all parents and carers who attended the final Year 11 Progress Evening; it was, as 
usual, very well attended. This was an opportunity to discuss with your child’s teachers their mock 
examination results and next steps for revision in the lead up to the final examinations. This year, 
we have improved our after-school intervention programme by providing an additional ‘lesson 6’ 
for all Year 11s in English, maths and science. A reminder that all intervention is compulsory, and 
classes are added to your child’s Synergy timetable. We have advised Year 10s, if they want to get 
ahead of the game, they should also now be revising every evening – it will make it so much easier 
for them this time next year! If you need any support and guidance on how to help your child to 
revise, do not hesitate in contacting us. 

Thank you to the parents who came along and volunteered their support of the school in the first 
PTFA meeting. Mrs Crook said it was a really positive meeting and is looking forward to working as 
a team to introduce lots of exciting fund-raising events for the school. There’s still time to get   
involved! Please email Mrs Crook for details: s.crook@millfield.lancs.sch.uk  

We are proud to announce that we have been awarded the Music Mark Award, for our              
outstanding, high-quality music education.  This award recognises Millfield’s commitment and 
dedication to delivering a rich, broad and balanced curriculum. Our next award will be the         
prestigious Arts Mark, which Mr Mitchell will be working to secure to further improve, and         
recognise, our performing arts provision.  

A final thank you goes to the many local employers who supported our Year 10s with their mock 
interview day and to Mrs Draper for her outstanding organisation of the event. The students were 
exceptional; this is just one of the many positive comments we received from one of the             
interviewers: “You should be proud of the way your Year 10 students conducted themselves   
during the interviews. The maturity they displayed was well beyond their years!” 

The theme of this year’s international Holocaust memorial is The Fragility of Freedom. Miss Weir 
led poignant assemblies with all students, remembering the horrors of the Holocaust and what we 
can learn.  

The only whole-school social media the school uses is Twitter: @millfieldhighsc, please follow us to 
see daily updates of what our students are learning across the school.  

 

Best wishes 

 

 

Mrs N Regan 

Headteacher 
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Oracy, the skill of speaking and listening well, has been 

very much on the agenda for staff and students here at 

Millfield. A few weeks ago, you may remember that we 

stated our aim to ensure that all of our students are able to 

express themselves articulately and fluently.  

To support this goal, each fortnight teachers have been  

focusing on a literacy and oracy ‘fix it’ which aims to improve some aspect of students’ written language, or 

spoken language, use. 

 Students have been reminded how to use them/ those correctly and not to confuse the two words.  

 Students have also been taught when to use was/ were correctly in their speech. Teachers and          

students have been correcting non-standard examples such as ‘I weren’t sure what I was doing’ or ‘we 

was early to lesson this morning.’ 

 The sound of our speech also sometimes means that we make grammatical errors. Teachers have     

discussed with students how in speech it sounds like we’re saying ‘could of’ or ‘should of’ but         

grammatically this should be written as ‘could have or could’ve and should have or should’ve. 

We’re currently consolidating our understanding of all the oracy ‘fix its’ we’ve covered so far this year. If you 

have any suggestions of areas we should try to ‘fix’ or would like us to discuss in school, please do get in 

touch with the teaching and learning team. 

Students have also been developing their ability to work in pairs in some of their lessons across school. 

Teachers have asked students to think about their ideas initially for a set amount of time and then to        

contribute to talk in a structured way. Students are given specific guidance on what they need to talk about 

and how much they need to contribute. Students have also been taught specific sentence structures to      

instigate talk such as ‘I’d like to start by saying…’ and to extend talk such as ‘Building on what X has said, I’d 

like to say…’ 

Over the next few weeks, teachers will be developing the range of specific sentence structures students are 

taught, and working towards making these subject specific. Our end goal is for students to ‘talk like a         

scientist’ or ‘talk like a mathematician’. As a school, we’re excited to continue to build on the verbal 

strengths of our students.  

As always, if you would like to find out more, please contact the teaching and learning team at school.       

T&L Team: Mrs. Cook, Mr. Tyson and Mr. Hodgkinson 



We were 2.0% 
above national for 

whole of the        
Autumn term –  
well done Team 

Millfield! 

HOT CHOCOLATE WITH THE HEAD 

Brooke Russell 7 S2 HRD/CMR 
Phoebe James  7 B2 ECO 
Sophie Cudlip 7 H2 TYE 
Ava Adams  7 B2 ECO 
Logan Wright  7 H1 LJO 
Isaac Veitch  7 R1 GHI 

The students have been nominated by Mr. Doxey  

for their excellent work in  P.E. 



Benefits of Home Learning 

With all the pressure of schoolwork, social life and other commitments playing their part, it's                      
understandable that your child might sometimes feel a little overwhelmed by their home learning.  

Key Points 

Give children a chance to talk about their schoolwork - when you ask them about their day, check in to see 
what they've been learning. 

It might become frustrating if you are trying to teach your child something and they do not seem to be 
grasping the concept but remember losing your patience will knock their self-esteem. 

The amount of home learning gradually increases as your child goes through school.  

Educators argue that home learning is beneficial to students, as it enhances learning, develops the skills 
taught in class, and lets educators verify that students comprehend their lessons. Proponents also argue 
that home learning makes it more likely that students will develop and maintain proper study habits that 
they can use throughout their educational career. 

Whatever the reason – it’s beneficial 

Here at Millfield we celebrate excellence and home-learning is no exception 

Congratulations go to students in Geography, 
who have produced outstanding examples of 
creative home learning, in which they have     
focused on recreating one of the UK’s highest 
peaks.  

One student produced an excellent example   
incorporating a new dimension on scaled     
modelling  

In order to support your child with their home learning, please regularly log into 
Synergy  to monitor the tasks that have been set and remind your child to       
complete them. The home learning policy can be viewed on our school website; 
this explains how much home 

learning your child should be set each week 
and the types of tasks they could be set. 



In the last two weeks, our Eco Club has been hard at work 
improving our eco-friendly garden. Our dedicated students 
got their hands dirty, clearing out the remnants of previous 
seasons and preparing the soil for new seedlings as spring 
approaches. We're also excited about teaming up with the 
technology department to add some innovative features 
to our garden, ensuring the safety of both our plants and 
ourselves. 

In addition to our garden project, our school 
Eco Team has been consistently collecting  
paper waste from around the school. This    
includes used paper, cardboard, and even used 
whiteboard pens. By doing so, we're taking another 
step toward reducing our environmental impact and 
promoting  sustainability. 

 

This week, our students collaborated with 
the woodworking department to create a 
new border for our herb garden.  

Using nail guns and working together, they've built the 
frame, ready to be installed in the next 
few weeks if the weather allows. 

 

World Wetlands Day – 2nd February 2024 

World Wetlands Day occurs on the 2nd February every year. The date marks the              
anniversary of the signing of The Ramsar Convention on Wetlands which happened on the 
2nd February 1971. It’s a day to raise awareness about these rapidly decreasing and       
essential ecosystems.  

Wetlands help to clean our water and support a variety of wildlife. They also help to protect 
against flooding as well as protecting us against climate change due to storing carbon. 

WWT Martin Mere is a wetland nature reserve and wildfowl collection managed by the Wildfowl and 

Wetlands Trust at Tarlscough, Burscough, Lancashire. 
 

While other parts of the natural world hibernate, Martin Mere comes to life in winter. Visit 
the website to see what’s on Martin Mere Wetland Centre | WWT  

https://www.wwt.org.uk/discover-wetlands/world-wetlands-day
https://www.wwt.org.uk/wetland-centres/martin-mere/


‘Swarm Rising’ by Tim Peake and 

‘Onyeka and the Academy of the Sun ’  by Tola Okogwu 

‘Swarm Rising’ 

Week A’s  Library Book of the Week is 

‘Swarm Rising' by super space scientist 

and  real life astronaut, Tim Peake! 

Packed with space age science and up to 

the minute tech, this is an exciting action  

adventure that you just can't put down! 

When Danny is kidnapped by Adi - who 
can run through brick walls and make 
cars drive on water - he realises that all 
humans are in danger. Adi is part of a  
super-advanced hive mind, the Swarm, 
which intends to protect the Earth from 
the environmental catastrophe caused by 
the human race. 

Adi - Alien Digital 
Intelligence in the 
form of a girl - can 
bend the laws of 
physics and    
control digital   
data, but as a  
digital being she 
wants to know 
what it's like to be 
human. Which is 
where Danny 
comes in. 

But what exactly is the 'help' the           
secretive Swarm is offering?  

Can Danny and his friend Jamila help 
Adi stop the Swarm Agents and give 
humanity a second chance?   

  

 

‘Onyeka and the Academy of the Sun ’ 

Week B’s Library Book of the Week is 

‘Onyeka and the Academy of the Sun' by 

Tola Okogwu. All about a British-

Nigerian girl who has psychokinetic 

power, this superhero adventure is    

perfect for Marvel and DC fans! 

Onyeka has a lot of 
hair - the kind that 
makes strangers 
stop in the street 
and her peers  
whisper behind her 
back. At least she 
has Cheyenne, her 
best friend, who 
couldn’t care less 
what other people 
think. Still, Onyeka 
has always felt    
insecure about her 
vibrant curls…until 
the day Cheyenne 
almost drowns and Onyeka’s hair takes on 
a life of its own, inexplicably pulling     
Cheyenne from the water. 
 
At home, Onyeka’s mother tells her the 
shocking Onyeka’s psychokinetic     
powers make her a Solari, one of a      
secret group of people with                   
superpowers unique to Nigeria. Her 
mother quickly whisks her off to the 
Academy of the Sun, a school in Nigeria 
where Solari are trained. But Onyeka 
and her new friends at the academy 
soon have to put their powers to the test 
as they find themselves embroiled in a 
momentous battle between truth and 
lies… . . .  



  

Fantastic news on the personal development front! Handball enthusiasts, rejoice!  

Your club continues thriving at lunch, and our school proudly takes on the Fylde 
and Wyre handball competition.  

Best of luck to our Year 7, 8, and 9 stars in the Wyre cross country race 
on Tuesday 23rd Jan!   

Well done to the Year 10 students who tackled 
our thrilling "Ready Steady Cook" careers      
challenge with the Royal Navy last week!  

We saw ingenuity flourish, teamwork sizzle, and    
laughter bubble over as they strategized, cooked, and 
presented their meals to the eager naval officers. It was 
a fantastic opportunity for our students to explore the 
diverse landscape of maritime careers, gain valuable life 
skills, and discover their potential within the navy's 
ranks. 

A huge                        to Miss Norman for orchestrating 
this memorable event – her dedication and enthusiasm 
truly steered it to success. We can't wait to see where 
these budding chefs and future naval heroes sail next!  

Our commitment to personal development continues 
with a PSHE day on 5th Feb and a Teen Tech STEM 
event on 6th Feb.  

Get ready to learn, grow, and have some serious fun! 

Follow Millfield on X 
for more photos,   

updates and           
information about 
upcoming events at 

the school. 

@millfieldhighsc 



HOT CHOCOLATE WITH THE HEAD 
 

Mckenzie Taylor  9 R6 ARD 
Phoebe Corrigan-Eaton 9H5 CAL 
Jacob Cairns    9 R5 SCN 
Bethany Casey    9 S6 DJS 
Ollie Daniells    9 H5 CAL 
Sophie Stenton  9 R5 SCN 

The students have been nominated by Mr. Mitchell 

 for their excellent work in Music 

 

Follow Millfield’s X page @millfieldhighsc for more photos, 

On Wednesday 17th January we held our Mock Interview Day for our Year 10 students.  

Staff from HSBC, Virgin Money, Victrex, NHS Pensions, DWP, Blackpool & Fylde College and 
Blackpool Sixth spent the day interviewing our students.   

The positive feedback from the interviewers was incredible!  They said ‘We all had a      
fantastic day, and the school should be proud of the way their Year 10 pupils conducted 
themselves during the interviews. The maturity they displayed was well beyond their 
ears!’ 

All students who took part should be extremely proud of themselves.  Interviewers said that 
all students were well mannered, and they were impressed with the effort a lot of students 
went to look the part.  

Well done to our star students who were selected by our interviewers:                                        

Ellie Dicks, Zara Draper, Austin Trickett, Holly Linacre, Layla Tonner-Lomas, Millie Powell,        

Joseph Pook, Harry Turner, Alfie Winfield,  Archie Lamb, Kalel Thompson and Amelie Whitworth 



Not sure what your son or   

daughter is studying in 

school this term? 

Have a look on our school website where 

you will find the 'Learning Journeys' for 

every subject.   

The Learning Journeys give details about 

what is being studied each half term from 

the start of Year 7 right up to when      

students leave in Year 11. 

Select a department from the menu 

on our school website , click on the 

icon  and you will find the 'Learning 

Journeys' for that subject.   

HOT CHOCOLATE WITH THE HEAD 
 

Phoebe Clark  11 D NDA 

Stephanie Shaw 11 B RHO/HRD 

Sophie Eden  11 B RHO/HRD 

Naomi Butler  11 B RHO/HRD 

Elisha Stead  11 C KHA 

Abby Lucas   11 D NDA 

The students have been nominated by                    

Miss Cambridge for their excellent work in  Drama 

Here's this week's  
super star students.  

Nominated by their 
teachers for their 
outstanding work.  





MILLFIELD HAS AN EXTENSIVE 
EXTRA CURRICULAR PROGRAMME, 
COVERING MANY INTERESTS 
AND HOBBIES, AND THERE ARE 
SOME EXCITING NEW CLUBS 
STARTING AFTER HALF TERM. 

 

PLEASE SPEAK TO THE PERSON 
IN CHARGE OF THE CLUB IF YOU 
WOULD LIKE MORE DETAILS OR 
TO JOIN! 




